
 

Memorandum 

 

Date:  October 9, 2024   

 

To:  Mayor and Councilmembers 

 

From:  Connie Diaz, City Clerk 

 

Subject: Designating Canvassing Board for Run-Off Election December 10, 2024 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   

 

Elections are taking place in the City of Doral on November 5, 2024 for Mayor and two City 
Council positions. This year, one office on the ballot has three candidates, which may require a 

run-off election if no candidate receives more than 50% of the votes in the general election.  

 

The runoff election, if necessary, would be held on December 10, 2024, which is not otherwise a 

Countywide election day, and therefore, the City is responsible to provide the canvassing board 

for such runoff election.  

 

Neither the City Charter nor the City Code currently address the appointment of a canvassing 

board for purposes of City elections, therefore as we have done in previous years and following 

applicable state law, the City utilizes the County Canvassing Board consisting of one County 

Commissioner (or a County Court Judge in his / her place), one County Court Judge and the 

Supervisor of Elections (City Clerk). 

 

Attached please find Administrative Order 24-46 issued by the Chief Judge of the Eleventh Judicial 

Circuit appointing two judges to the City of Doral runoff election. 

 

Fiscal Impact 

 

There is no fiscal impact to the City. 

 


